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       Student Technology Fee Committee Meeting Minutes

Date:
April 24, 2009
To:
Student Technology Fee Committee

From: 
Mike Asoodeh, Assistant Vice President for Technology

Minutes from the April 24, 2009 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance: Committee members –  Mike Asoodeh, Donna Methvien, Zealon Solomon, Theron Batie, Chris Barcelona, Marvin Yates, Molly Fenton, Clarissa Schiro, and Shannon Sciortino.  Zealon Solomon had proxy for Gregory Gaiennie.
The meeting began at 2:30 p.m.
· The March 27, 2009 meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made by Zealon Solomon to approve the minutes. Chris Barcelona seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.
· Reports on Action Items:
· Security System Pilot Program – Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will present the plan to the Student Technology Fee Committee after Mr. Stephen Smith’s review.  This action item will carry forward as Dr. Asoodeh is still waiting to hear from Mr. Smith.
· Approval of Budget for 2009-2010– The proposed budget was handed out at a prior meeting. A motion to approve the budget was made by Zealon Solomon. Dr. Yates seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion. Action Item: Dr. Asoodeh will send the budget to the President and Provost’s office and request a budget hearing.
· Surplus Computers– There were two surplus computer proposals. The first was from the Library for 25 computers to replace the computers that were previously in the Student Tech Fee lab. The second was from Basic Computing Services for 16 computers for the McClimans Training Lab. A motion to accept the Surplus Computer Proposals was made by Donna Methvien. The motion was seconded by Dr. Yates. The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.
· North Campus Main Building 156 Lab- Usage in this lab is minimal and there is another lab right next to it. It will not be used at all during the summer.  However, these computers are used for orientation scheduling.  Dr. Asoodeh suggested that the computers stay in the lab, but not the printers, and that the lab be turned over to Admissions. Chris Barcelona made a motion to approve the release of NCMB 156 as a STF lab, based on the contingency that the computers remain for orientation purposes. Dr. Yates seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion. Action Items: Donna Methvien and Clarissa Schiro will email Tech Fee in the next week before school ends to verify the turnover of the lab to Admissions.

· Bi-Annual Report- The report was delivered to the SGA President earlier in the month. He will present it to the SGA Senate on Monday. 
· Large Project/Matching Project/Small Project Funds—This year’s matching projects were supported in the amount of $143,583.  Large Projects were supported in the amount of $266,753.  This was done with the knowledge that not all Matching Fund applicants would receive their BoR grant funding, and that we had unused funds in the Small Project category.  The amount needed from the Small Projects category to support the Large Projects and the Matching Fund applicants who did receive their BoR funding is $23,295.00.  That still leaves $34,903 of Small Project Funding, which was unused and will roll over to the Other & Contingency budget.  
Dr. Asoodeh proposed to spend $50,000 on a project to purchase solar cells and a wind turbine to use in producing energy for a building such as Physical Plant.  This project would be a green energy source, and would allow the university to demonstrate the exploration of alternate sources of energy.  Dr. Yates made a motion support the solar cell/wind turbine project with $50,000.  Chris Barcelona seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion. Action Items: Dr. Asoodeh will ask Physical Plant for an abstract project.  He will send this abstract to the students and other committee members before the semester is over.

· A motion to adjourn was made by Zealon Solomon.  Dr. Yates seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting was adjourned at 3:05 p.m. 

· Next Meeting –The next meeting will be held during the Summer 2009 semester, and will be coordinated by Shannon Sciortino.

___________________________________________________________


Approved by SGA President, Molly Fenton

___________________________________________________________


Approved by Assistant Vice President for Technology, Dr. Mike Asoodeh
Office of Technology ( SLU 10569 ( Hammond, LA ( 70402 ( 985-549-2314 ( Fax 985-549-3922 ( technology@selu.edu
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